Minutes
Office of the Vice Chancellor for Research and Graduate Education
Committee on Academic Staff Issues
1:30 p.m. – 3:00 p.m., Monday, December 13th, 2021
Bascom Hall, Room 52

or by video conference

https://uwmadison.zoom.us/j/97312169669?pwd=Sm9Wa3gwQVk4M2xzVFcydzlIbW1oQT09
Meeting ID: 973 1216 9669

Passcode: 507801
Minutes: Jenny Hackel
Attendees:  Shane Hubbard, Jenny Hackel, Kristina Chorlton, Emily Reynolds, Olyvia Kuchta, Chelsea Dahmen, Chris Huffman, Nagesh Adluru, David Richards, Mallory Musolf (ASEC Liaison), Julie Karpelenia (Ex Officio)

1:30 Call To Order

Subcommittee Reports

· Communications (Jenny Hackel(*chair), Chelsea Dahmen, Tina Chorlton)
· None

· Nominating and Districting (Peter Johnson(*chair), Shane Hubbard, Olyvia Kuchta)

· Need to evaluate the district totals to rebalance them. Wanted to wait first for TTC.

· Personnel Policies and Procedures/HR Design (Lauren Meyers(*chair), Moira Harrington, David Richards)  
· Will need a new chairperson.
· Professional Development and Recognition (Nagesh Adluru(*chair), Chris Huffman, Rebecca Adams/Emily Reynolds)

· None

Business

· HR update (Julie):  
COVID and Vaccinations

UW-Madison continues to have a low number of positive tests, but numbers are creeping up a bit (that was expected with Thanksgiving break), but so far, there is nothing to be alarmed about and not as high as elsewhere in Wisconsin and in the country.

Getting lots of questions about the federal vaccination requirement.  UW-Madison is pausing the mandatory COVID-19 vaccine requirement due to a recent federal court decision in which a nationwide injuction to the vaccine mandate was issued.  This pause is effective immediately. The university will continue to analyze information connected to those cases that may impact the campus’ ability to require the vaccine. , More information will be shared when it becomes available. . 
Testing Compliance

Still have a testing compliance to meet. Only 40 employees out of compliance, out of around 1,000 currently required to test. There are a handful missing 6 or more tests, and we are still in a holding pattern for discipline/termination as that will  dovetail into the vaccine mandate.  More information to come. 
JCOER and Pay Plan
The Joint Committee on Employment Relations (JCOER)  has not get scheduled a meeting to approve the pay plan.  We are hoping they will do so this year.  We heard there was the possibility of a meeting, so HR is working through the pay plan process in the event that JCOER does meet and approved the pay plan. 
Title and Total Compensation Project (TTC Project):  
Employees have until  December 31, 2021 at 11:59 a.m. to file a formal appeal on their job title. So far, there are only 2 in OVCRGE. 

There are a handful of employees that did not complete an application to appeal, but want to have further dialogue with OVCRGE-HR about their job titles (less than 10 employees). 

The TTC team has identified close to 200 areas system-wide to review and make changes as appropriate.  This will take an extended period of time to work through all the issues.  They have established a priority order for addressing issues based on feedback from the HR community and leadership.  Julie continues to  take concerns to the TTC team..  Some reviews that are taking place are the Information Technology Job  Group, Data Scientists  compensation levels, Academic Planner and Porlicy and Planning Analyst, Research Administration Director, and Procurement Specialist series.  We have uncovered some gaps in titles that are not in the right job family (e.g. IRBs). 
Pay Initiatives (Performance Bonus Fund and Discretionary Compensation Fund)
OVCRGE  decided to implement the effective date for both initiatives  on December 5, 2021. OVCRGE-HR has  been working through them and they are  mostly complete.
Remote Work Agreements

 VCRGE Ackerman sent  his remote work philosophy to the Center directors at the end of November.  He believes in a hybrid model that includes face-to-face meetings and and some remote work. . OVCRGE is in the process of sending information to the Centers and employees extending the remote work agreements through  June 30, 2022.  Any employee who has a remote work agreement that ends on December 31, 2021 will have to submit a new one starting January 1, 2022 through June 30, 2022.  More information to follow.  
· Next OVCRGE-CASI meeting January 10th, 2022; In person and video conference, 
Steve Ackerman and Jake Smith will be joining us as guests next month. Please send any questions to Shane.

FYI – Lauren Meyers will be leaving her position and looking for a replacement.Will likely be cancelling the February meeting.
2:00 pm Adjourn
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